MEETING OF THE WORKING PARTY

ON THE ACCESSION OF CHINA

27 July 2000

Summing Up by the Chairman

This eleventh meeting of the Working Party on the Accession of China was preceded by seven days of very intensive discussions in informal session.  During this period, we reviewed the status of bilateral negotiations and then devoted the bulk of our attention to the draft Protocol, the draft Report of the Working Party and the Protocol Annexes.


I will briefly review the current situation and future work programme of the Working Party.


On bilaterals, China has now concluded market-access accords with some 35 WTO Members, out of the 37 Members originally expressing an interest in negotiating market-access in goods and services.  While a number of these bilateral accords were submitted to the Secretariat in the course of this session, it is clear that further efforts are needed to wrap up those bilateral negotiations still outstanding.


On the multilateral track, the Working Party made good progress in its consideration of a revised Draft Protocol.  Positions were narrowed significantly on a number of points, with emerging consensus developing in some important areas.  With certain additional clarifications, it should be possible to table a further draft of the Protocol for consideration in the next round of Working Party discussions.


The Working Party also had a first comprehensive read-through of the Draft Working Party Report.  This proved to be more difficult than had been anticipated, due in large measure to the overlapping nature of – and at times inconsistencies between – the texts being developed in the Report and in the Draft Protocol.  Nevertheless, the process was instructive in identifying remaining issues to be tackled and possible ways forward.  The Secretariat has been asked to prepare a further revision of the Draft Report in advance of our next meeting.


Progress in the discussions, both in relation to the Draft Protocol and the Draft Report, was aided by addressing certain issues in small (plurilateral) groups.  Resort to more focused discussions in a plurilateral setting has allowed for more efficient exchange of views in plenary session on difficult issues.  It would be my intention to continue with this approach in the next meeting.


The Working Party also gave consideration to the newly revised Protocol Annexes submitted by China.  While useful clarifications were provided, further efforts will also be required in this area.  China has been requested to submit additional information for the next session.


In terms of our planning for the future work programme, it has been agreed that the Working Party should meet during the second half of September. This meeting would be preceded by plurilateral meetings on a number of specific issues, which would then be fed into the plenary process of the Working Party.  It is hoped that with the assistance of these more in-depth exchanges, it should be possible to make substantial progress towards finalizing the negotiating package on China's accession.


Overall, it was my impression that the Working Party had a productive and business-like session.  The time and effort devoted to China's accession by all concerned has resulted in concrete progress being achieved at this meeting and should allow for further consolidation of this progress during the next session of the Working Party. 
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